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22nd EUROPEAN SCOUT CONFERENCE  
Conference Circular 8 
 

TO: 
 
National Scout Organisations (NSOs) 
in the European Scout Region 

 

Call for Contributions to the “Show & Tell Session” 
 

Dear friends, 

The 22nd European Scout Conference is almost here and we are working hard to ensure that all 
participants will have a memorable event. With this in mind, we would like to invite your NSO/NSA 
to actively contribute to the European Scout Conference and to participate in the “Show & Tell 
Session”.  

The “Show & Tell Session” will take place on Monday morning (20 June 2016) and will be split into 
two separate sessions (from 09.15 to 10.30 and from 11.00 to 12.30). We plan to have this 
session in the plenary room with about eight NSOs/NSAs presenting their projects in parallel. About 
20 minutes is allocated for each slot.  

Considering the session concept, we do not plan to have audio-visual facilities for these 
presentations. We invite you to think in a creative way to present your project and involve the 
participants. We know that this is an easy task for a Scout!  

However, if it is essential that you present information on screen, then at the start of each of the 
two Show & Tell sessions there will be a period of about 20 minutes when three projects will be 
able to give a short presentation – video or PowerPoint – to introduce their concept. This time 
allocation needs to be respected. Those presentations will be able to continue in the Show & Tell 
session as for the other projects.  

We would like to know if you have a potential project to share and present in this Show & Tell 
Session and would appreciate your reply by 22 May 2016, indicating also whether you would have 
have special requirements. Please do not hesitate contacting us should you have questions 
(europe@scout.org)! 

Please be aware, that as well as this general call, we have contacted a few NSOs/NSAs directly as 
we are aware of some projects that could be shared or they have already advised us of their 
interest in sharing. 

We are looking forward to receiving many interesting proposals and to participants leaving the 
conference with a lot of ideas to add to their programme and training! 

With kind regards, 

 
 
 
Ana Rute Costa 
Conference Planning Team 
22nd European Scout Conference 


